Dear John:

Up to date I have failed to admowledge receipt of your carbon copy addressed to Mr. Gwinn Henry, director of athletics at the University, concerning your pleasure in the sensible football schedule for next year.

We missed you at the busketball game the other night with Missouri. Governor Payme Ratmer and his family were here, and the legislators. The Mansas team surprised me and won the game. I was happy that they did so because all the legislators had a perfect day here, and of course winning the game made them very happy - especially when Missouri was turned back to the state line with nothing but regret.

Lacey Haynes called me just before the Missouri game and had me lay some tickets aside for him. I do not know whether any special arrangements were made to ask Governor Ratner down or not. I, of course, did not feel that it was in my jurisdiction to do that. I am sure that Gwinn took care of it in good shape.

I trust that you and lirs. Carlson are well, and that we may see you at some of our games here real soon.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

PCA:AH